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PIONEER AUTO CLUB NEWSLETTER 

The Presidents Corner  
 

PRESIDENT 
Jerome Zimmerman 
PO Box 71 
Glen Ullin, ND 
400-8381 
jerome@krazkustoms.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Mark and Laura Engwicht 
2530 97 Ave NE 
Bismarck, ND 58503 
250-9072 home 
400-4103 cell 
lengwicht@yahoo.com 
 
SECRETARY 
Kari Zimmerman 
Box 71 
Glen Ullin, ND 58631 
527-5031 
kari@krazkustoms.com 
 
TREASURER 
Steve and Jo Ellefson 
4320 East Roundup 
Bismarck, ND 58503 
220-6818 cell 

355-5757 work 
sjellefson@bis.midco.net 
 
COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMITTEE 
info@pioneercarclub.com 
Kari and Jerome Zimmerman 
527-5031 
 
SERGEANT OF ARMS 
Kevin Schatz 
927 N 32nd St 
Bismarck, ND 58501 
223-2658 home 
391-4541 cell 
kschatz@nd.gov 
 
BUCKSTOP JUNCTION 
Duane Jangula 
258-8691 
duanej@bis.midco.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PAC WEBSITE: www.pioneercarclub.com 

 

 

Happy Halloween!!! Well at least it’s Halloween while I’m writing 
this. Good job and thank you to all that helped make the PAC 
auction a success, I feel that we did very well and had some really 
great items! Some of the bidders even found some really great 
buys.  
 
December and the Christmas party is only a little over a month 
away at this point. We are still looking for items for the Chinese 
auction, so if you would like to donate, it would be greatly 
appreciated. We ask that you please have your RSVP in no later 
than December 9th. At the Christmas party, we will also be 
recognizing the member of the year. If you know of a member that 
has gone the extra mile for the club, please let Sam Wangler or 
Les Linssen know.   
 
Also as is the tradition the Christmas party also means membership 
renewal time. You can renew your membership when you send in 
your RSVP for the party or pay it at the door the night of the 
party.   
 
January’s meeting will be at the Elks club in Bismarck. This will be 
our election night; we ask that as many of our members that can 
make it please attend. If you would like to be an officer, would 
like to nominate someone, or would just like to make sure that the 
officers stay the same, make sure you are there! 
 
Our next meeting will be on November 15th, location TBA! 
 

 

Welcome 

Riley Jo Schatz 

to the PAC family!! 

 

October 5 

7lbs. 11oz 
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NO October meeting due to the PAC Auction 

 

MINUTES – PAC meeting, September 20, 2012 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:35pm by President Jerome Zimmerman at Buckstop 
Junction. 

 

Secretary’s Report: Approved as printed. Dale Speckmann, 2
nd

 Kevin Schatz, voice carry. 

Treasurer’s Report: Steve Ellefson gave treasurer’s report.  Pat Fricke made a motion to pay Buckstop Junction $100, 
2

nd
 by Dale Speckmann, voice carry.  

 

New Business. 

1. Dinner cruise: Thursday, October 4. Dinner at Montana Mikes, Seven Seas, Mandan.  Meet at Montana Mikes at 
6:30pm. 

2. Applefest: Not planning any activities. 
3. Discussion to restart the membership incentive drawing back to $25 after it reaches $100.  Betty Baepple motioned 

to leave the drawing at $100 until it is awarded, 2
nd

 Dale Speckmann, voice carry. 
4. Send PAC Member of the Year nominations to Sam Wangler or Les Linssen before the Christmas Party. 
5. Upcoming events are on the website. 

 

Old Business 

1. Lifetime Membership: Tabled until the November meeting.  Will discuss at that time. 
2. Deceased member board: Will discuss at the November meeting. 

Committee Reports 
1. Communications: Send pictures and other items of interest to info@pioneercarclub.com. Kathy Setterlund can no 

longer perform duties for the newsletter.  John and Betty Baepple volunteered to help mail newsletters. 

2. Model T Build: Steve Ellefson, chair.  

3. Gas Truck Overhaul: Steve Ellefson, chair.  Cracked block, Steve found replacement block and will check on it. 

4. Grill Truck Project: Dale Speckmann/Jerome Zimmerman.  Dale made room at his shop for the grill truck. After it’s 
moved, start work on the sheet metal.  The grill works well. 

5. Buckstop Junction: Parking lot approved by Buckstop Junction.  Finding dirt to fill in low spots. Pat Fricke cleaned 
the grill after the Corn Feed. Proposal to host Acres of Iron show at Buckstop instead of Riverwood RV.  Bring it up 
to Buckstop Junction committee. Proposed date is May 18.  Will discuss more at the November meeting. 

6. PAC Auction: Good feedback from other clubs. Give away brats but accept tips for the cooks. There will be ladies 
stuff.  Steve Ellefson motioned to give the auctioneer $50 gift card, 2

nd
 Dale Speckmann, voice carry.  Duane 

Jangula volunteered to post the auction on Bis-Man Online.  Kari Zimmerman will clerk the auction. Laura Engwicht 
will print buyer numbers. 

7. Buckstop Junction Corn Feed: August 19, PAC will serve Brats, Burgers, Kraut, Pop/Water. Rick Setterlund and Joe 
LaFave are in charge of food.  Ordered 200 hamburger patties. Need volunteers to cook and serve. Pat Fricke 
volunteered to make popcorn and sell it.  Joe and Rick have enough ice so no need to bring ice.  Plan to arrive by 
10:00am.  Those who help are invited to Steve and Jo Ellefson’s for dinner afterwards. 

8. Christmas Party: December 14, Comfort Inn. Mylo Bakken will check with Mylo Hatzenbuhler about entertainment. 
Les Linssen got quote from Wood House for food, meatballs and turkey. Steve Ellefson motioned to charge $15 per 
plate, Mylo Bakken 2

nd
, voice carry. 

 

Drawing for Membership Incentive for $100. No number drawn because Jerome forgot the numbers. Will draw twice 
next drawing. Meeting adjourned at 8:45. 1

st
 Mylo Bakken, 2

nd
 Kevin Schatz.  Short meeting will be October 18 at 

Riverwood RV at 7:00pm before the auction begins.  Thanks to Mark Engwicht for taking minutes for me.   
 
Respectfully,  Kari Zimmerman 

mailto:info@pioneercarclub.com
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Birthdays/Anniversaries 

Member Birthdays 
Nov 3 
Dennis Delzer  

Nov 8 
Art Mariner  

Nov 14 
Bryan Reinhardt  

Nov 16 
Gene Taix  

Nov 17 
Larry Heinle  

Nov 18 
Dennis Fuller  

Nov 20 
Al Gustin  
Weston Wiedrich  

Nov 22 
Jay Buringrud  

Nov 30 
Bill Baron  
 

Spouse Birthdays 

Nov 1 
Diane Paul  

Nov 3 
Jolene Ellefson  

Nov 9 
Leona Ressler  

Nov 13 
Rita Klemin  

Nov 29 
Linda Buringrud  

 

 

Anniversaries
Nov 1 
Ken & Gale Welch  

Nov 20 
Eldon & Linda Schlosser  

Nov 25 
Larry & Audrey Heinle  

Nov 30 
Al & Peggy Gustin  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
PIONEER AUTO CLUB  

2012 CHRISTMAS PARTY  
Comfort Inn  

1030 Interstate Avenue ~ Bismarck, ND  
Friday, December 14 – Social 5:30 p.m. – Dinner 6:30 p.m.  

Please RSVP no later than Friday, December 9 for a dinner ticket!!  
Remember to renew your yearly PAC dues too!!! $20/year 

 
     Name: ___________________________________________________________ 

 
Number of dinners: ___________  

 
Dinner is $15.00 per person for PAC member & non-members 

  
Total amount enclosed: _____________ (checks payable to Pioneer Auto Club)  

 
Send to:  

Steve Ellefson  
% Pioneer Auto Club  
4320 East Roundup  

Bismarck, ND 58503‐8914 
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701-663-8000               Bismarck: 701-255-9000 
4321 Memorial Highway Lincoln:    701-255-6500 
Mandan, ND 58554 

1-800-735-9642 
701-663-9333 
3202 Memorial Highway 

Mandan, ND 58554 

1-888-228-4527 
701-224-1710 
1830 E Bowen Ave 

Bismarck, ND 58504 

 Chip Repair 

 Auto Glass Installed While You Wait  

 Auto Glass Replacement 
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No lifting. No bending. No more. 

 

Tom & Cherie Freidt, Owners 

On The Strip – Mandan, ND 58554 

 

Phone: 701-663-0050 

Fax:  701-663-0182 

Res:  701-663-1451  

Toll Free:  1-888-200-7377 

Set-up, take-down, transport and store your folding tables with one device 

NEVER LIFT A FOLDING TABLE AGAIN! 

1021 Airport Road 
Bismarck, ND 58504 
Phone:  701-222-4775 

Fax:  701-222-0207 
 

One person can now set up a room 
full of folding tables with ease! 

No lifting. No bending. No more. 

 109 1st Avenue N.W. 

Mandan, ND 

667-2840 

Owners:  Roger & Laura Thompson 

OLD TOWN 

TAVERN 

Please see us 
for all of your 

insurance 
needs. 

Underwood Bismarck Washburn 
701-442-3473 701-323-9419 701-462-3406 
800-789-3473 800-517-9130 800-214-6446 

 

Dale’s Auto Restoration 

Street Rods, Customs, Muscle Cars, Classics 
 

 
Custom paint 
Body Work 
Chop Tops 
Metal Fabrication 

Dale & Pam Speckmann, Owners 
229 S. 22nd Street – Bismarck, ND 58504 

Phone (701) 258-5336 
www.dalesautorestore.com 

 
 

 

http://www.dalesautorestore.com/
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A complete list of 2012 events is available at www.pioneercarclub.com/events  

Upcoming events … 

November 
Nov 15, 2012 – PAC Meeting – 7:30 TBA  

 
December 
December 14, 2012 – PAC Christmas Party – 6:00pm – Comfort Inn 
 

January 
January 12, 2012 – NDSRA Annual Meeting – Comfort Inn, Bismarck 
January 17, 2012 – PAC Elections – 7:30pm – Bismarck Elks 

 

PAC Newsletter 

PO Box 3163 

Bismarck ND 58502-3163  

http://www.pioneercarclub.com/#/events

